                                   SOUTH TANGIPAHOA PARISH PORT COMMISSION
                                               TUESDAY APRIL 12, 2011 – 12:00 NOON

                                                       MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING
President Mark Griggs called the meeting to order at 12:00 noon on Tuesday April 12, 2011 at the office of the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission, 163 W. Hickory Street, Ponchatoula, Louisiana.
 Commissioner Michael Williams gave the invocation and followed with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Commissioners Present:  Don Boihem, Don Bankston, Mark Griggs, Parker Layrisson, 

                                         and Michael Williams 
Commissioner Absent:  Daryl Ferrara and Lucas Watkins
Others Present:  Patrick Dufresne, Director; George E. Lowe, Don Boudreaux, Craig Schimpf,  Ken Benitez with the Tangipahoa Public Relations/Action News and Media Representative Don Ellzey, The Daily Star.
All visitors in attendance were welcomed. 
It was moved by Commissioner Layrisson and seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the Commission amend its agenda prior to its approval for adoption to include/add an Executive Session, Item Four under New Business, to discuss confidential negotiations with MCC in regards to the proposed lease agreement.  Motion passed unanimously.
It was moved by Commissioner Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Layrisson that the Commission amend its agenda to postpone/table the  March, 2011 Treasurer’s Report until the May meeting due to the absence of Treasurer/Commissioner Watkins and bookkeeper, Lee Barends.  Motion passed unanimously.

It was moved by Commissioner Williams and seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the agenda with amendments.  Motion passed unanimously.

There were no public comments regarding the approved/adopted amendments to the agenda.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

It was moved by Commissioner Layrisson and seconded by Commissioner Bankston that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the minutes, as presented, of its Regular meeting held on March 15, 2011. Motion passed unanimously.
OLD BUSINESS:
Port Director Patrick Dufresne responded to Commissioner Bankston’s question regarding the Crown Castle Cell Tower/PCS Site Agreement.  Mr. Dufresne reported that the recent amendments to the cell tower agreement were signed and forwarded to Crown Castle for its board’s required signatures on documents.   Upon final execution of the documents, a $10,000 adjustment payment fee -- one–time lump sum bonus -- will be forthcoming to the Commission.
1. DOTD- Port Priority State Project:  SPN 578-53-0012- (321)
The Commissioners were informed that the Request for Bid/Proposal for Phase I- Rail Spur Improvements project was being advertised in the Daily Star, March 24, 31, 2011 and April 7, 14, 2011. Bid proposals will be opened on Monday, April 25, 2011, at 11:00 a.m., at the office of the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission, 163 W. Hickory St. Ponchatoula, LA.  It was also reported that several inquiries and on-site visits were made pertaining to the advertised project.  Once bid proposals are submitted to PEC the port’s engineer 
for review, they’ll help proceed with submitting those documents to DOTD’s office for review and approval.  Plans are to move forward with awarding the successful bidder/contractor at the May Meeting  with a letter of intent to proceed with Phase 1 – of Port Priority Project:  SPN 578-53-0012 (321).  
2.  Update CM Industries Proposal
Pat Dufresne gave a brief update reporting that a response was sent to CM Industries, Tire Recycle Co., regarding their recent counter offer on a proposal which was a lower proposal in regards to price per acre.  Basically, the options for land usage possibilities were not sufficient and negotiations remain neutral and the project will have to be revisited for other options.  
3.  Update MCC Proposal and Discussions of Ongoing Negotiations
MCC requested that the status of their ongoing confidential negotiations on its proposal for a lease agreement be discussed in an Executive Session. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Layrisson and seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the Executive Session, Item Four under New Business, amended agenda item, be moved forward since Commissioner Layrisson would be departing the meeting, prior to adjournment due to a conflict in his schedule. A quorum would be required if any action/motion were to take place following the executive session.  Motion passed unanimously.
4.  Executive Session –
It was moved by Commissioner Williams and seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the Commission go into Executive Session to discuss MCC’s confidential negotiations and status on the proposed lease agreement.  Motion passed unanimously.
It was moved by Commissioner Bankston and seconded by Commissioner Layrisson that the Commission go back into the regular session.  Motion passed unanimously.

Not action was taken in Executive Session.

It was moved by Commissioner Williams, seconded Commissioner Bankston, that the Commission authorize its Port Executive Director Patrick J. Dufresne and  Mark Griggs, President, to finalize negotiations between MCC and the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission regarding the proposal for a lease agreement.  Motion passed unanimously.
Prior to Commissioner Layrisson’s apology for his departure from the meeting, the following motions were introduced.

It was moved by Commissioner Layrisson, seconded by Commissioner Boihem, that the Commission amend its agenda to  moved forward with  Item 3: under New Business, Resolution  authorizing the Port Director to enter into negotiations for a professional services agreement with Guidry & Associates.  Motion passed unanimously
It was moved by Commissioner Bankston, seconded by Commissioner Boihem, that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission authorize its Executive Director, Patrick J. Dufresne, to enter into negotiations for an agreement with Guidry & Associates, headquartered in Reserve, LA, 70084, P. O. Box 2506, for professional services to be rendered on behalf of the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission.  Motion passed unanimously. 

George Lowe, Project Manager, presented a monthly Status Report, period covering services rendered, March 15 through April 6, 2011 for the Commissioners’ review and discussion.  He reported on the following: the I-55 Skidabrader work is completed; discussed the bulkhead soil stabilization report, permitting and dredging with engineering firms; several site visits with MCC representatives were conducted to discuss opportunities to locate their business at Port Manchac; completed 80% of the site assessment check list for HUD prior to submittal to David Colson, PEC;  MCC & Purus revised lease proposals for both Building’s # 1 & # 2 were submitted ; contacted the manufacturing company in regards to damaged/ repairs/replacement of slabs on Building #1; worked on grading and drainage plans and assisted in site visits with interested potential prospects. 
It was moved by Commissioner Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Williams that the Commission approve invoice payment to Lowes Management Services, LLC, for services rendered March 15, through April 6, 2011 on  SPN 578-53-0012 (321) and  B-10-SP -LA-0320 projects in the amount of $ 3,250.   Motion passed unanimously.
It was moved by Commissioner Williams and seconded by Commission Boihem that the Commission approve payment made to Andre Coudrain for attorney fees in the amount of $3,237.50, for services rendered as shown on Invoices 84869 and 84870. Motion passed unanimously.

New Business:
1.  Prospective Tenant 
Pat Dufresne gave a brief summary updating the Commission on a new potential prospect interested in trans-loading timbers by barge and/or rail destined to the Port of New Orleans or the Port of South Louisiana for trans-loading to other foreign locations by a deep-draft vessel.  
2.  Lease Proposal for Building # 1 at Port Manchac
A motion was made and seconded that the Commissioners table/removed Item: 2 Under New Business from the agenda.  Motion passed unanimously.

REMARKS:
Port Director Patrick Dufresne announced that the Skidabrader project clean up of  I-55/I-10 is now completed and the material has been deposited at the Port site.  This usable concrete material will be mixed with dirt and  used as a backfill for future port projects in regards to the drainage and bulkhead project.  Thanks and appreciation  were extended to President Griggs for his attendance and input during the negotiations meetings in regards to  potential prospects. Mr. Dufresne also announced that a sponsor table for eight has been reserved for the  TEDF  Spring  Luncheon to be held at Twelve Oaks, on Thursday, May 26, 2011 at 12:00 p.m. for the Commissioners/invited guests. 
Commissioner Bankston personally expressed his gratitude to George Lowe for his professional job performance and support which has been a tremendous help to the Commission. 

Having no further business, a motion for adjournment was made by Commissioner Williams, seconded by Commissioner Bankston.  Motion passed unanimously. 

Meeting adjourned at 12:50 p.m.
________________________________

Don Boihem, Secretary
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